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December 28, 2018 
 
The Honorable Charles Margines 
Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 
700 Civic Center Drive West 
Santa Ana, CA 92701 
 
RE:  Responses to Recommendations Follow-up R1 and R2 
 2017-2018 Orange County Grand Jury Report 
 Safer Schools - What Can We Do? 
 Response of Fullerton Joint Union High School District 
 
To the Honorable Charles Margines: 
 
In accordance with California Penal Code section 933.05, the Orange County Grand Jury has 
requested that the Fullerton Joint Union High School District respond to findings and 
recommendations in the 2017-2018 Orange County Grand Jury report entitled: "Safer Schools – 
What Can We Do?" 
 
R.1.: School districts should explore all possible funding resources that may be available in order 
to implement desired security measures. (F.2.) 
 
Response to R.1.:  The recommendation has been implemented as funding opportunities became 
available. 
 
R.2.: School districts should re-evaluate the lack of secure fencing on all school campuses and 
present a report to their respective boards by December 31, 2018, outlining their plans to make 
campuses more secure. (F.2, F.3) 
 
Response to R.2.:  The Board of Trustees reviewed a thorough School Safety Presentation at the 
November 5, 2018, Board Meeting, at which time the discussion of perimeter fencing was reviewed.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
V. Scott Scambray, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
Fullerton Joint Union High School District 
 

 


